Carolside Primary School and Nursery Class
Head Teacher’s Diary

28th November 2017
I trust that this update will be a helpful one.
Staffing

Much is happening with regard to staffing at this time, so I hope that this information is helpful to you. 
Mrs Friel – Left on Monday 30th October to be Acting HT at Busby. Will be replaced by Mrs Gayle MacDonald, PT at Thornliebank. Mrs MacDonald starts on Monday 4th December.
Mrs Giles – Has taken post as Acting DHT on a 0.6 basis. (Wednesday, Thursday and Friday of each week).
Mrs Lisa Stewart – Lisa has joined us as Acting PT but will soon be leaving us for a substantive promoted post nearer to her home. Grateful for her help, particularly over recent weeks.  We will seek to recruit a replacement for Lisa over the coming weeks.
Miss Hannah Watson – New class teacher has taken post and we welcome Hannah to Carolside.

Mrs Finnie – Leaving post as 0.6 Senior CDO to work closer to home. We will advertise for a full-time Senior CDO in the coming weeks.
School Improvement Planning

Vision, Values and Aims  
· As per the Pupil Council presentation earlier in the meeting, we encourage you to respond to the survey.
· Both staff and pupils have been working on a draft of the values and the aims for the school. Aims will include Rights Respecting School emphasis, an emphasis on resilience and an emphasis on rich learning opportunities.
· The importance of sharing or ‘launching’ the vision statement. 
Curriculum Narrative

· We will also be developing a narrative for the curriculum within which we will emphasise the need for children to experience breath, depth and challenge in their education experiences. We want to reference to opportunity to reference to need for the children to apply their learning too. I’ll share this information as it develops.  

Cluster Improvement Planning

· The Cluster forum was attended by all teaching staff two weeks ago. There were workshops on a number of relevant themes, with our staff sharing our emphasis on moderation and assessment.

Other News
· Open Afternoons – thanks for your support.

· Anti-bullying week – thanks to the FREDA group.

· Book week Scotland this week – Classes all responding to this emphasis with a range of different activities, some of which will spill into next week.
· CHRISTMAS – thanks to all.
· Dress as you please tomorrow, donations to the Fayre.

· Christmas Fayre on Saturday.

· Infant nativity and Carols and Shortbread to come over the next few weeks. Further newsletter with specific arrangements to follow.

· Merry Christmas! 
